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June 4, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Memorandum of Understanding between King County and the Unions representing Road Services Division employees within the Department of Transportation regarding a boot allowance.  The agreement covers approximately 450 employees.  It is effective upon implementation through July 31, 2010.

The employees in the Roads Services Division provide road construction, repair and maintenance.  The enclosed Memorandum of Understanding provides that Division staff in positions requiring protective or substantial footwear to safely perform their essential job functions shall receive an annual payment of ninety dollars ($90) to purchase the required footwear.  It further provides that the first payment shall be made as soon as practicably possible following approval of this Agreement.  For 2007 and thereafter, the payment shall be made in the second paycheck of July to employees who are employed on July 15 of that year.  Staff will be responsible for purchasing the footwear and wearing this required safety equipment.

The settlement reached is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the Unions.  The agreement is within our capacity to finance, and has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Rick Hayes, Acting Labor Relations Manager, 
at 206-205-8005 at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Mike Alvine, Lead Staff, General Government and Labor Relations

Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES


Richard Hayes, Acting Labor Relations Manager, HRD, DES

